GOLD'S GYM.

Date: November 6, 2011

From: Pleasant A. Lewis III President/Owner Gold's Gym Mt. Dora Fl

To: Judge presiding in subject case

Subject: Statement of facts as I know them in reference to the ongoing

case: Roberta Seymour vs. Kevin Milcheck

This correspondence is to make the judge presiding over the subject case aware of what I know about the facts learned from our investigation and the final outcome of such.

On our about the middle of July I received an email from Mr. Milcheck complaining that Mrs. Seymour was making him very uncomfortable to be around in the club as well as several other members. In that first email Mr. Milcheck sent me, he listed six other member's names and contact information to corroborate his statements.

After talking to the General Manager as well as several other staff members about the questionable actions of Mrs. Seymour, I thought it was necessary to talk to some of the other members involved as well. Therefore, I promptly set up meetings with several of those people as well as got written statements from some of them. Everyone I talked to about Mrs. Seymour had basically the same thing to say about her. They said no one could get near her or look at her without having her verbally attack them. If someone looked at her in passing, they said she would say; what are you looking at in a very demeaning and rude tone. There was also a situation one day with some staff members, who were

in the sales area of the club while Mrs. Seymour was out on the cardio floor, which is visible from the sales area. Mrs. Seymour got off the cardio machine she was using, walked into the sales area and started yelling at the staff members. She told them all to stop looking at her and talking about her. They all looked at her with blank expressions as they had no idea what she was talking about.

After going over all the evidence we had from our investigation, we made a decision we thought was in the best interests of all involved and that was to terminate Mrs. Seymour's membership, which was done on July 27th 2011.

If anyone would like to speak to me further about any of the above, I can be reached at

Pleasant A. Lewis

President